Koon, Nancy

From: Wendy Bell <wendybellart@aol.com>

Sent: Sunday, April 3, 2022 9:44 PM

To: Water Draft Permit Comment

Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr. Khan,

| ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and | also request a public hearing
on this issue. Mill Bayou is a protected Water of the United States and a source of life-giving water for animals and
people within the Mill Bayou Watershed and therefore is not an appropriate use as a sewage pipe which will poison our
waters and threaten our health. This developer is documented to be a "bad actor" with ADEQ and should not be allowed
to install yet another failed sewage facility in Roland on Mill Bayou and not especially when the developer has other
options.

The sewage treatment is too close to homes and sewage runoff will occur during rain and windstorms. Worst of all the
bacteria will enter our drinking water in Lake Maumelle which is supposed to be protected here in the Natural State of
Arkansas. There is no way this can keep from happening. Please get rid of this project of urban sprawl, where there is no
urban.

Sincerely, Wendy Wade Bell
1626 S. Silverthorne Dr. Little Rock, At. 72210

Sent from my iPad



